Town of Chatham July 4, 2019

Attendance: Jason Eastman, Micah Voter, Riley Pitman, Patricia Pitman,

Meeting called to order.

Minutes for June were accepted as written.

Vouchers were signed.

Report of Wood Cut and Supplemental Intent to Cut were received by Travis Khiel. Additional money must be paid prior to intent being sent to the state.

Pevear also sent in a report of wood cut and a new intent to cut was signed.

Current Use Change of Land Use was filed for Barbara Hale's property.

PILT money for 2019 will be \$65,806.

Lindsey Hutchinson sent the Selectmen a request to add a link to the town website. The Selectmen declined the request but noted that she should approach Bill Perry about adding it to the facebook page.

The new contract with the town of Lovell was signed allowing us to continue to use their dumping facilities.

The Selectmen reviewed the letter that Karl Limmer had left with them at the last meeting. It was suggested that he talk it over with Bob Crowley, the two of them would have to put a plan in order and ask for additional funds for next year. As for asking people not to put artificial flowers on the gravesites the Selectmen were not in favor of doing this.

Jason asked Bob from Suburban Propane about the propane tanks and where the best location is for them. He stated that they are in the best place. The tanks will have to be shoveled out during the winter months.

Jason will discuss the Kimball Lake Shore concerns from last meeting with Peter Malia. The Selectmen may decide to post the property in question with no trespass signs.

A motion to adjourn was made and seconded.

Meeting Adjourned. Respectfully Submitted, Patricia Pitman